
 
McKINNEY ARMED SERVICES MEMORIAL BOARD 

 
APRIL 14, 2021 

 
The McKinney Armed Services Memorial Board met at the Parks, Recreation, and 

Open Space Conference Room, 1611 North Stonebridge Drive, McKinney, Texas on 

Wednesday, April 14, 2021 at 6:02 p.m. 

Board members Present: Chair Matt Harris, Vice Chair Colin Kimball, Leo Griffin, 

Elizabeth Robins, Christopher Kuhn, Whitney Nash, Steve Lebo, and Peter McLellan 

Staff Present: Ryan Mullins Assistant Director of Parks & Recreation and Flora 

Ray Parks & Recreation Executive Assistant                     

21-0288  Board members unanimously approved the motion by Board member 

Colin Kimball, seconded by Board member Whitney Nash, to approve 

the Minutes of the McKinney Armed Services Memorial Board Meeting 

of March 10, 2021 

21-0289  Chair Harris reviewed the 2021 Memorial Day Ceremony Task List. 

Confirmations were noted regarding the attendance of Mayor Fuller, the 

guest speaker Honorable Jerry Madden as well as various tasks in 

process of being completed. 

21-0290  Board members unanimously approved the motion by Board member 

Steve Lebo, seconded by Board member Whitney Nash to approve the 

additional name for the Veterans Memorial Wall: Oscar Eugene Lynge, 

Jr 

Chairman Harris called for citizen comments: Doug Gallagher from the US Naval 

Submarine Veterans, North Texas Chapter will hold their Memorial Day Ceremony on 

May 31st at the Veterans Memorial Park.   

Chairman Harris called for Board comments: He informed the Board that the McKinney 

Courier Gazette will interview him regarding the Memorial Day Ceremony. 

Board members unanimously approved the motion by Board member Colin 

Kimball, seconded by Board member Christopher Kuhn to adjourn at 7:13pm.                                                                               

An audio recording of this meeting is available through the City of McKinney 

meeting archive. 

 These minutes approved by the MASMB members on:     

       
MATT HARRIS 
Chairman 

        
             
        WHITNEY NASH 
        Secretary                    


